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Staveley Town Deal Board 

Minutes of the Meeting held on 20th January 2023 (10:00 – 12:00)  

Environment Centre, Markham Vale, Staveley 

Attendance 

Board Members   
  
Ivan Fomin (Chair) MSE Hiller 
Cllr Tricia Gilby (Vice Chair) Chesterfield Borough Council 
Huw Bowen Chesterfield Borough Council 
Geoff Walker Chesterfield Canal Trust Ltd 
Peter Dewhurst University of Derby 
Cllr Tony King Derbyshire County Council 
Ian Wingfield Springwell Community College 
Angela Stansfield Department of Work and Pensions 
Mervyn Allcock Barrow Hill Engine Shed Society 
Dr Peter Scriven Divisional Director, Royal Primary Care (East) 
Will Morlidge D2N2 LEP 
Matthew Adams Derbyshire Constabulary 
Lee Rowley MP Member of Parliament, North East Derbyshire 
Julie Richards Chesterfield College Group 
  
Officers in support  
  
Lindsay Wetton Chesterfield Borough Council 
Lynda Sharp Chesterfield Borough Council 
Peter Storey Derbyshire County Council 
Helen Brightmore Chesterfield Borough Council 
Theresa Channell Chesterfield Borough Council 

 

Apologies 

Toby Perkins MP Member of Parliament, Chesterfield 
Cllr Paul Mann Staveley Town Council 
Amzie Atwal Cities and Local Growth Unit 
Sabrina Doherty Staveley Town Council 

 

1. Welcome and apologies (IF) 

IF welcomed Board members to the meeting.  Apologies are noted above. 

IF welcomed Matthew Adams (MAd) from Derbyshire Constabulary to the meeting. MAd is a 
nominated substitute Board member, attending on behalf of KS. He is the Lead Sergeant on Safer 
Neighbourhoods in Staveley and works in Youth Engagement across the whole of Chesterfield. 
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1a. Declarations of Interest 

LW advised that for the accuracy of the minutes, Declarations of Interest need to be recorded. For the 
single item meeting on 10 January, regarding the Barrow Hill Rail Station, Declarations of Interest were 
noted from officers of Derbyshire County Council, JB and CH, as employees. For this meeting, of 20 
January, Declarations of Interest were recorded from TK as elected member and PS as employee of 
Derbyshire County Council regarding the item relating to the presentation for the Staveley Waterside 
(Canal Basin) project. 

2. (a) Minutes of the Board meeting held on 11th November 2022 (IF) 

Minutes were approved as an accurate record.  
 
Matters arising: 
As proposed at the Board meeting on 11th November 2022 the IPB has met with all the projects not in 
contract. 
 

3. Presentation on Health Data Research Project (PS) 

Dr Scriven gave an update presentation to the Board regarding how Health and Regeneration might 
interact. 

He informed the Board of an initiative to create a Health & Wellbeing Hub at Staveley, Healthy Living 
Centre (HLC). Although Chesterfield Royal Hospital (CRH) is potentially looking at a budget deficit, any 
healthcare services in the HLC would be permanent and should remain in place during any subsequent 
pandemic. PS would like the Hub to be able to serve the whole community, not just patients registered 
with Staveley Royal Primary Care (RPC) and should offer appointments to whomever presents at it.  

PS would like a Staveley Town Deal presence at the Park Run/Park Walk at Poolsbrook as it is a great 
opportunity to promote what we do and for the RPC to raise the profile of a healthy lifestyle and be 
support that is available. 

Health inequalities are significant in Staveley with the town being in the 8th decile. However, because 
4 practices in the RPC Trust are in the 1st and 2nd decile (Dronfield (3) and Chatsworth Road) this 
adversely affects funding distribution. In the county of Derbyshire, the extreme wealth of some 
practices offsets the extreme deprivation of others and this results in the county being placed as 
“average”. 

PS asked the Board to note the forward thinking decision to make health and well being integral to 
the regeneration of Staveley is yielding new collaborations, developing new tools and techniques that 
have potential national applications. 

Discussion took place following the presentation.  

WM offered to provide information about other initiatives around Health which have taken place in 
Notts and Mansfield, which have involved working with healthcare providers (including the hospital, 
West Notts College and the community). 

PS informed the group that the PCN specification is set nationally. Derbyshire had to go to the Health 
Secretary as the numbers were abnormally high. Chesterfield & Dronfield PCN is the 8th largest in the 
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country. Dronfield would sit more naturally within Sheffield and South Yorkshire, but is within C&D, 
and skews the figures. 

TG commented that she personally and CBC are enthusiastic about the move to establish the Health 
& Wellbeing Hub at the HLC, Staveley. TG suggested, that engaging local GPs is more effective if done 
in person, and not just in writing. 

The new Chief Executive at CRH has not yet met with TG, or executives of CBC, and a meeting would 
be welcomed. 

TG suggested that if Prof Bola Owolabi is invited to Staveley, it could be a mini-conference. A venue 
could be chosen which would enthuse the public, such as Poolsbrook Park or Hollingwood Hub and 
could include some practical or physical elements. 

CBC has demonstrated its commitment to Health & Wellbeing and has included this as well as skills 
into the new Growth Strategy. 

PD asked PS whether any other University staff have been involved in assisting with data analysis or 
support. He suggested Professor Miles Richardson and his work on Nature Connectedness at the 
University of Derby. 

Action: JR asked WM to copy her into any correspondence with West Notts College, as T-levels are 
being introduced at Chesterfield College.  

JR also informed the meeting that with 150 catering students and 250 Health & Social Care students 
who do work experience there could opportunities for students to be involved. 

Action:  JR, IW, PS to develop a programme of support to schools (including primary schools) with eat 
well programmes, using the Catering and Health & Social Care students to take part in schemes. 

AS reported that in the recent customer insight survey done at Staveley, Health and Disability were 
perceived as the main barriers to work (@25% of respondents). The Job Centre has Employment 
Disability Advisors who will go into GP surgeries if required. 

IW suggested that a Healthy Eating project could include the Primary Schools in the area. He also 
suggested that the secondary schools (Springwell Community College and Netherthorpe School) 
would be able to be involved in any pre-16 careers work around careers in the health sector. 

Action: IW, AS and PS to meet to develop a regular programme to promote health sector careers for 
pre-16 students. 

JR informed the group that in the last 18 months safeguarding referrals at the college have 
quadrupled, and where previously these were predominantly for female students there is now an 
even split male to female. 

PS suggested that providing Health and Wellbeing provision at a Hub at the HLC would de-stigmatise 
the act of going to see a health professional. 

Regarding the suggestions from Dr Scriven, IW asked if the data needed is available. PS replied that it 
is, but it is not easy to access. However, the more data collected, enables prediction rather than 
reaction and would be very useful. 
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HB summarised that regarding Staveley HLC, CBC is open to the collaboration.  

PS asked the Board to consider four points. HB & TG summarised an approach to progress them: 
 

1. Writing as Staveley Town Deal to GP Practices serving the Staveley area asking them to 
contribute data for the analysis. 

2. Writing to the ICB (Integrated Care Board) raising concerns about exacerbation of health 
inequalities and an explanation for how the current PCN structure can meet the needs of a 
natural community like Staveley. 

 
For points 1 and 2, HB summarised with a proposed approach to take; that Dr Scriven work with LW 
and the Board to decide how best to contact surgeries for information, as this might require more 
than a letter. 
 
Action: LW to set up an initial meeting with PS to agree a way forward to accessing data from 
surgeries. 
 

3. Ways to support CRH, NHS FT in collaboratively making the most of the opportunity at 
Staveley Healthy Living Centre. 

 
TG proposed that an “in person” meeting with the new Chief Executive of the CRH be set up with 
herself and HB, this would be welcomed as they have not yet had such an introductory meeting.  
 
Action: LW to set up a meeting with TG, HB, PS and the new CEO of CRH. 

 
4. Inviting Prof Bola Owolabi to Staveley in support of the collaborative approach to addressing 

health inequalities in Staveley. 
 

TG proposed a mini conference with an invitation to Prof Bola Owolabi as guest speaker. 

Action: LW to set up a meeting with TG, HB, PS to scope out a proposed mini conference to focus on 
exploring collaborative approaches to addressing health inequalities in Staveley. 

The Board agreed the proposed approach to move forward with the 4 propositions made by PS. 

4. Presentation from Derbyshire County Council – Staveley Waterside (Canal Basin) 

Peter Storey, Head of Markham Vale, gave a presentation on Staveley Waterside project to the 
meeting. 

It was noted that there have been challenges to the project over construction cost inflations and 
several value engineering exercises have taken place. Once procurement is complete there will be 
greater confidence in costs. 

MAd asked whether crime prevention had been considered, as the site will have water and visitors 
and there is a potential for problems from ASB. The police are happy to work with the project sponsor 
to design out crime. 
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PS confirmed that low carbon and environmental provisions have been taken into account with the 
project plans too. 

5. Towns Fund Policy Update (AA) 

No update. 

6. Town Deal Update – Exempt item under Local Government (Access to Information) Act 
 

7. Communications, Engagement and Consultation Group Update (IW) 

IW updated the meeting on the progress made with this group since the last report.  

The 2nd Feedback survey is currently open, with 94 responses at the last count. An e-newsletter, 
Facebook page and LinkedIn profile have been created. Videos have been produced for DRIIVe and 
Canal Restoration projects and there are plans to produce one for all projects. Promotional 
opportunities have been discussed, now that the programme is almost half way through. The CEC 
Group felt that it is best to wait a couple of months until all projects are in contract. 

The Walking Trail has been awarded a grant of £1,000 from the Staveley health & well being group 
and should be completed by Easter. Work is being undertaken to engage with different generations, 
from the very young through Treasures Nursery, to older generations. 

There are good links being made with the Careers Service, who presented to the CEC Group who will 
consider the (Equalities Impact Assessment) EIA which is currently being reviewed and is part of the 
Assurance Framework. 

8. Any other business: 

8a – Staveley Improvement Team (SIT) Group (PM) 

The meeting was informed that PM sent his apologies. After a brief discussion it was felt that little 
progress could be made without PM’s attendance and presentation. LR updated Board members 
following some discussions he has had with the group. Recognising all opinions, he would support the 
engagement of the group. 

Action: That a report be prepared for a future Board meeting that sets out more information about 
the SIT group, their organisation, representation and constitution, and how the group might engage 
with the Board.  

8b – WM informed the meeting about the Local Skills Improvement Plan (LSIP), and encouraged 
employers to be made aware and to engage early if interested. There is a meeting at Casa Hotel, to 
bring opportunities to Chesterfield. JR informed the meeting that she and the CBC Skills Officer will be 
on the Adult Skills Development Group through the Devolution Deal and that a place-based approach 
seems to be favourable as the majority of local businesses are SME’s. 

8c – LW reminded Board members who have not yet signed Declaration of Interest or reappointment 
to the Board forms, that these are ready for signatures today. 
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9. Date and Time of next meetings: 

Friday 17 March 2023 (10-12) 
Friday 19 May 2023 (10-12) 
Friday 16 June 2023 (10 – 12) 
Friday 14 July 2023 (2-4) 
Friday 15 September 2023 (9.30 – 11.30) 
Friday 8 December 2023 (10 – 12) 
 


